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To: Honorable Mayor Lamar Fisher & City Commission

Please accept this letter as notification of my intention to retire from my position as Internal
Auditor for the City of Pompano Beach effective March 1, 2017. It is with a heavy heart that |
leave the position which | have performed for over 32 years, but | have decided the time has
come for me to begin my retirement and spend more time with my husband, children and
grandchildren.

Many positive changes have occurred since | first came to the City. The services provided to our
citizens and visitors have and continue to make me proud of my association with the City. The
City’s services, parks, facilities, beaches and corridors continue to improve in appearance and
functionality.

Without exception, | wish to thank all current and former City Commissioners for their insight and
thoughtful approach while deliberating the many agenda items for the City's common good. | also
extend my sincere appreciation for your support, feedback and confidence throughout my
employment as Internal Auditor.

The teamwork and vision provided by City Commission have helped immeasurably in the
performance of my duties. Additionally, | extend my thanks for the time you spent in meetings with
me to review annual Internal Audit Activity reports or on other matters.

| also wish to express my sincere appreciation to the current and past City Managers, current and
past City Management staff along with the East and West Community Redevelopment Agencies
(CRA’s) for their time and cooperation. The City and the CRA's are fortunate to have professional
staff who steadfastly work to insure the City and the CRA's achieve their full potential.

During my final time as Internal Auditor, | will continue to perform planned internal audits and
make myself available to assist in any capacity toward a smooth transition for the future of our
City and the Internal Audit Division.

| shall always remember my time with the City fondly and wish everyone the very best.

Sincerely,

Barbara T. DelLeon
Internal Auditor>
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Eddie Beecher, Director of Human Resources /



